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	DIVISION OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
	


PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Professional Land Surveyors
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Thursday, March 20, 2008 at 8:30 a.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Blvd., Conference Room A,


Second floor, Dover, Delaware
MINUTES APPROVED:
04-17-2008
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Michael T. Szymanski, Chair, Professional Member
Laurence R. McBride, Vice-Chair, Professional Member

John Murray, PLS, Professional Member

Stephen Sellers, PLS, Professional Member

Frank Szczuka, Public Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
Margaret A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist III
Frederick Schranck, Deputy Attorney General

Kay Warren, Deputy Director
ABSENT MEMBERS
Victor Kennedy, Public Member
OTHERS PRESENT

Charles Adams

John Bianco

William Derry

Stephen L. Johns

Kelly Katz

Thomas M. Plummer

A. Barry Seymour

Daniel Simmons

Robert J. Synder

Robert E. Wijkowski

1.0 
CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Szymanski called the meeting to order at 8:55 a.m.  
 2.0 
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the meeting minutes for the February 21, 2008 board meeting.  A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve the proposed meeting minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
3.0    UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Presentation of the Governor’s Proclamation

Kay Warren presented to Michael Szymanski the Governor’s Proclamation to declare the week of March 16-22nd as Professional Land Surveyor Week in the State of DE.  Mr. Szymanski accepted the proclamation with Mr. McBride, Kelly Katz of the Delaware Association of Surveyors and other DAS Members. 
Final Draft of the Rules and Regulations
The board reviewed the final draft of the proposed rules and regulations that was submitted to 

Jeffrey Hague for publication in the March 2008 Registry.  Ms. Foreit stated that the notice of publication would be performed in the Delaware State News and the News Journal on Sunday, March 16.  The public hearing could be conducted by the board at the April 17th, 2007 meeting.   
Rule to Show Cause Hearing

Robert J. Snyder

A rule to show cause hearing for the continuing education audit was conducted by the Board for  Robert J. Snyder.  Mr. Snyder appeared for his hearing and was not represented by legal counsel.  Mr. Snyder agreed to proceed without legal counsel and was sworn here.  Mr. Snyder presented testimony on how he received his continuing education. Mr. Snyder stated that he believed he had completed his continuing education at the time he made the attestation however he later learned upon trying to obtain certificates that he had not.  For one of the courses Mr. Snyder stated he left early and therefore received no credit.  Mr. Snyder agreed that he did not satisfy the practice requirement for continuing education during the renewal period.  After deliberations, a motion was made by 

Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. McBride for the Board to issue a letter of reprimand and to have 

Mr. Snyder complete all continuing education requirements.  The motion was unanimous carried.  A second motion was made by Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. McBride to issue a monetary fine of $200.00 in addition to the letter of reprimand.  The motion was carried with one abstention by 

Mr. Szucka.

A. Barry Seymour

A rule to show cause hearing for the continuing education audit was conducted by the Board for A. Barry Seymour.  Mr. Seymour appeared for his hearing and was not represented by legal counsel.  Mr. Seymour agreed to proceed without legal counsel and was sworn here.  Mr. Seymour presented testimony on how he received his continuing education. Mr. Seymour stated that he believed he had completed his continuing education at the time he made the attestation however he later learned upon trying to obtain certificates that he had not. Mr. Seymour agreed that he did not satisfy the practice requirement for continuing education during the renewal period.  After deliberations, a motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride for the Board to issue a letter of reprimand and to have Mr. Seymour complete all continuing education requirements.  The motion was unanimous carried.  A second motion was made by Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. McBride to issue a monetary fine of $200.00 in addition to the letter of reprimand.  The motion was carried with one abstention by 

Mr. Szucka.

Courses for Continuing Education Approval
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve the courses listed below submitted by the PA Society of Land Surveyors for the designed personal development hours.  The motion was uniamously carried. 



 “Using Robotics, GPS and Reference Stations in an Integrated Process to 

                    Increase Productivity” – 6.5 PDH’s



 “Copyrights and You” – 6.5 PDH’s

Applicants for Licensure by Reciprocity
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. Murray to approve the application of 

Steven J. Romich  to take the State Jurisprudence/Drainage Examination.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

A motion was made by Mr. Sellers, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve the application of 

Steven N. Bokas to take the State Jurisprudence/Drainage Examinations.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Final Denials for Proposed to Deny Applicants
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski, seconded by Mr. McBride to make a final denial on  the applications of Dennis M. White and Simon James Mead as neither applicant had requested a propose to deny hearing.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

NCEES Conference
Mr. Szymanski will attend the Northeastern Zone and Colonial States Conference in Quincy, Massachusetts on behalf of the board.  Mr. Szymanski will update the board at the next meeting. 
Wall Certificate
The wall certificate for John Keller Pierce was signed by the board members.
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)

Mr. Sellers asked if he could act as a liaison between DAS and the Board.  Mr. Sellers was instructed that he could do so but not hold any office or discuss complaint specifics with the DAS.

Public Comment
None
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on April 17th, 2008 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room A, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.  
Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Szymanski made a motion, seconded by Mr. Szucka, to adjourn the meeting at 12:00 noon The motion was unanimously carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Margaret A. Foreit
Margaret A. Foreit 
Administrative Specialist III






